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Jamestown Park has been played on and well-loved since 1972.  The park's golf course, 
volleyball court, basketball court, shelters, and playground have received (or are currently
receiving) upgrades to better serve the Jamestown Community. 

While working with local schools to determine a wish-list for a recently funded universal design
playground, it became evident that the existing restroom building is lacking essential
accessibility and comfort needs to serve our community. Additional funding is needed to
update the restrooms to an ADA model, accommodating the need for adults and children of all
ages to have the accessibility and comfort items, such as adult changing tables, that will make
a day at Jamestown Park not just another day at the park.  

The Town also recognizes a lack of connectivity to the basketball court, an ADA walkway would
be installed to provide access to individuals of all abilities to shoot hoops with their friends. The
Town will be holding an information session Wednesday April 3, 2024 from 4-6pm at
Jamestown Park Shelter # 1. 

 



Music In The Park Returns

Spring Clean Up

Spring Litter Sweep

Yoga In The Park

Bring your mat and join a free session of Yoga in the park.
Every Wednesday from 6-7pm at Wrenn Miller Park

Yoga will begin in May and continue through August.
The free Yoga sessions are sponsored by the Mary Perry Ragsdale

YMCA

May 3rd will launch the Music in the Park lineup for 2024. Mark your calendar
and kick off the summer concert series at Wrenn Miller Park from 6-10 pm. 
The entertainment, for May will be the Alek Ottaway Band.
Please follow the Town’s Facebook page for a list of dates and bands joining
us this concert season.

Join Town of Jamestown
Annual Spring Litter Sweep
April 20, 2024----9-11am
Meet at the Jamestown Food Lion Parking Lot –
Main Street and Ragsdale Road
RSVP to 336-454-1138
Plan to wear bright colored long sleeve shirts and high top shoes to protect against unforeseen
hazards.
Bring Gloves to fit your hands for easier pick up.
HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE!

Spring is here! Warm weather not only brings people out more, but critters too. To
ensure you don’t end up with insects or snakes in your yard, the Town advises
keeping your lawn 6” or less. This will protect not only you, but your neighbors as
well. If you have any questions or concerns about grass length, please call Ty
Cheek at 336-454-7392 or send an email to tcheek@jamestown-nc.gov.



Arbor Day

 Park Shelter Reservations

Did you know Arbor Day is a different day in different states? Nationally, Arbor Day
is celebrated the last day of April, but in NC it’s the first Friday following March 15th.
This year, NC Arbor Day falls on Friday, March 22nd! Every year, the Town works with
different groups to plant trees around Jamestown, past groups have included scout
troops and Publix staff. This year, the Jamestown Golf Association (JGA) has
volunteered to help! 

Wondering what you can do at home to celebrate? March 22nd may have passed,
but it is still a great time to plant trees, pick up litter, and just get outside to enjoy
the great outdoors! Some great resources can be found through the NC
Cooperative extension. You can visit their website at www.ces.ncsu.edu 

The PSFD will be conducting hydrant testing during the months of April and May on
Mondays – Thursdays.  During this time, firefighters will be out in the district inspecting fire
hydrants to ensure they are functioning correctly in the event they are needed for
firefighting operations.  Due to the process of flowing water, homeowners may experience
discolored water within their homes.  This is normal and can be resolved by running the cold
water from a faucet until the water clears.  
Please use caution as you see us out on the roadways.

Derek Carson—Fire Chief
Pinecroft-Sedgefield Fire District, Inc.

 Pinecroft Sedgefield Fire Department

As the weather warms, are you looking to gather for a picnic?  The Town has 2
shelters at the Jamestown Park for rent to hold your guests. All shelter rentals
are now completed online at www.jamestown-nc.gov under the Parks and
Recreation tab.  You will be asked to set up an account. You will have access to
the calendar to see available dates and pay online.
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              Upcoming Events

Town of Jamestown Spring 2024

Town of Jamestown
301 E Main St
PO Box 848
Jamestown, NC 27282

Town Directory
Town Hall
(336) 454-1138

Water and Sewer Emergency Line
(336) 454-1218

Jamestown Park Golf Course
(336) 454-4912

Fire Department
(336) 454-3473

Sheriff’s Department (non-emergency)
(336) 641-6691

April 1   6pm  Parks And Rec            Civic Center
April 8   6pm  Planning Board Mtg  Civic Center
April 16  6pm  Council Meeting       Civic Center 
April 19  9am  Budget Retreat          Civic Center
April 22            Arbor Day  Celebration
May 3     6pm   Music In The Park      Wrenn Miller 
May 21   6pm   Council Meeting       Civic Center

Spring has sprung and we are
enjoying the longer days at the golf
course.
We are celebrating the 50th
anniversary of the Jamestown Park
Golf Course, so be on the lookout for
fun events and golf clinics
throughout the year. 
Give us a call or your book your tee
time online at our website.
Golf Shop Spring Hours
Sunday  7:30 - 7:30
Monday 9:30 - 7:30
Tuesday - Saturday 7:30 - 7:30


